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LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 82ND LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

April 12, 2011

TO: Honorable Wayne Smith, Chair, House Committee on Environmental Regulation 

FROM: John S O'Brien, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB3196 by Coleman (Relating to requirements related to the reporting of emissions events 
by certain regulated entities under the Clean Air Act.), As Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would require owners and operators of an entity regulated by the Texas Commission on 
Environmental Quality (TCEQ) to notify the agency no later than one hour (rather than the currently required 
24 hours) after discovery of a reportable emissions event. The bill would add a new requirement for emissions 
to be reported if an emissions event affects an area beyond the site of the regulated entity.  Additionally, the 
bill would require notification to the TCEQ and any local air pollution control agency in a single report of an 
emissions event that results in the emission of less than a reportable quantity of air contaminants and affects 
or is likely to affect as determined by agency rule, an area beyond the site of the regulated entity, including 
through smoke, odor, measured contaminants, or the deposition of contaminants in the area.  This 
notification would be required as soon as practicable but not later than one hour after discovery of an 
emissions event  

Passage of the bill is not expected to have a significant impact on the TCEQ's workload.   

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.
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